BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

May 28, 2020
Members Present

Members Absent


Others Present

Mike Ehrmann (phone)
Linda Heller   


            Rhonda Roth

Terry Hofmeister (phone)      Alice Hilzer

                       Traci Schrade

Eva Bruns (Phone)                                                                             Linda Hutt                    
                                                                                   
Dean Wingfield (Phone)      




           Dave Fast
Jerri Spear (Phone)





           Leeah Key
Kent Jostes (Phone)





           Kasha Sheets
Mark Turner (phone)
Ronald Smith (phone)

ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  There was a typo reported on page three of the minutes.  The word no needs to be removed.  Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Bruns) to approve the March Minutes with the correction.  All in favor, none opposed.  Motion Carried.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  None
CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Finance Director Traci Schrade presented the April financials. This was the first month the group home rate increases started which will help with additional COVID-19 expenses.  We did get the PPP loan at approximately 1.1 million, it is posted as a current liability.  Once we know what is forgiven or what ends up staying a loan, the loan portion will be moved to a long-term liability. Downtown Duds is now closed.  The budget is questionable as we do not have final numbers from the state yet.  Kasha Sheets, our new Finance Director, is doing great and is learning a lot about our agency and expectations of the job.  There were no questions from Board for Traci. Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Bruns) to approve the April Financial Report.  All in favor, none opposed.  Motion Carried.
OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:
COVID-19 Update:

Rhonda Roth, Executive Director, along with Leeah Key, gave a report regarding COVID-19.  North Division Residential had one person receiving services become ill, it was determined this person tested positive for COVID-19. Once this was determined our isolation plan was followed and this person was placed in the building designated as our isolation center with a 24 hour direct care provider. Two additional persons receiving services became ill, tested positive and were also admitted to our isolation center.  This required more direct care providers and, with much planning and work, this facility as well as North Division were covered appropriately. Several staff also tested positive and were isolated for a minimum of 10 days with the last 72 hours of that being fever free without the use of fever reducing medication and improvement of other symptoms. Leeah and I communicated often with the Northeastern Colorado Health Department, CDPHE, Dr. Bacon and his team from Banner Health for guidance to give our folks the best care and to minimize exposure to others. Banner Health worked with us to test 17 staff and residents. Seven staff and three residents tested positive, they are doing well now, and we are happy to say that nobody required hospitalization. We followed the directive of the NECHD to monitor staff and people receiving services throughout this time and recorded all findings. This is considered an outbreak as we have more than three testing positive at one house and will be reflected on next week’s county report.  

We communicated often with families, managers, directors and direct care providers about our expectations during this challenging time. We let all staff know we are taking the governor’s order seriously and everyone must follow these guidelines and each county’s variances. There will be disciplinary action up to and including termination if these guidelines are not followed.  
We have Personal Protection Equipment (PPE) but we are hopeful to get more N95’s, masks, gowns and face shields. We are working with the Colorado State Laboratory to become a testing site and to get some PPE at no cost for ECS.

Farmers State Bank in Brush:

Director Schrade would like board approval to move Brush to a Money Market Account instead of a checking account. We will get a better interest rate if we keep $100,000 in the account.  She will be transferring in enough funds to get the best interest rate.  Motion was made and seconded(Ehrmann/Jostes).  Motion to accept report carried.

Franklin Program:

Postponed discussion.  
Finance Director Update:

Kasha Sheets’ name will be on all checking accounts and the safety deposit box. She needs board approval to be able to make changes at all Bank accounts and on Client Accounts at Equitable.  Motion was made and seconded (Ehrmann/Bruns).  Motion to accept Finance Director Update carried.
Executive Director Update:

Talked with Greg Schneider, Maintenance Technician about Harris window, he thinks making the window smaller will be very costly.  Paul Schrade’s bid was $6500, window tinted $600.00 more, total $7100.00. After discussion, a motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Hofmeister) to replace with a tinted window. Motion carried.  

EI Report:
Rhonda reported Eastern EI was selected to participate in a pilot project for telehealth. This will help families get the necessary equipment to be able to utilize this service.  More details to follow.  

Next month will be our Public Forum. We will again have a call in only meeting.  
Mark Turner asked for board packets to be sent to his email.  Sedgwickcocom@yahoo.com.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  No comments

Meeting Adjourned

As a reminder:***The telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Passcode is 8058169, followed by the # sign. The Board meeting for June 25, 2020 will begin at 6:30 PM at Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
